
 

 

January 27, 2016 
 
Chairman Robert W. Goodlatte 
House Judiciary Committee 
United States House of Representatives 

 
Ranking Member John Conyers 
House Judiciary Committee 
United States House of Representatives 

 
 Re: Call for Public Hearings on Reform of FISA Section 702 
 
Dear Chairman Goodlatte and Ranking Member Conyers, 

of transparency and openness. Indeed, no committee should ever hold a classified hearing or briefing, 
when it can hold all or part of the hearing as an open, unclassified session. The Intelligence, Armed 
Services, and the Judiciary Committees of both chambers have been able to hold open hearings on 
matters of national security, deferring only those questions that require classified answers into a closed 
hearing. This judicious use of closed sessions meets the dual purposes of providing robust oversight and 
protecting national security.  
 
In the case of Section 702 implementation oversight, a completely closed hearing is unnecessary to 
provide members with an adequate understanding of how the law is currently implemented by the 
executive branch and whether that exceeds Congress' original intent.  
 

http://fas.org/irp/congress/2011_hr/120811faa.pdf
http://fas.org/irp/congress/2012_hr/020912monaco-faa.pdf
http://fas.org/irp/congress/2013_hr/092613clapper.pdf
http://fas.org/irp/congress/2013_hr/fisa-oversight.pdf
http://fas.org/irp/congress/2013_hr/fisa.pdf(2013)
http://fas.org/irp/congress/2014_hr/020414cole.pdf
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